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August 14, 2018

MINUTES of the REGULAR MEETING of the CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE, held on TUESDAY AUGUST 14, 2018 in the LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM of the TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL OFFICES, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Chairperson Cowper.  (No Quorum)

Members Present: 

Craig Cowper, John Kocis 

Members Absent:

Richard Kolisinski (excused), Joe Gorak (excused)

Also Present:


Steve Henige, (Fazal Khan and Associates)


 


APPROVAL OF MINUTES
No approval of the minutes of April 10, 2018 due to lack of a quorum.
TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

Township Planner not present.  No report.

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Henige reported that Patterson Drive, Milonas Drive and Mound Road sidewalks are scheduled to be completed in the fall, after Labor Day, along with the other repairs.  Once started, the work will be completed in 2-3 weeks.  The north side of 21 Mile Road was also discussed (Victor Mason property); Mr. Henige is waiting from a response from the Road Commission as to the actual ROW size, as there is a discrepancy in the legal description.
Mr. Henige requested clarification on the process for the Engineer’s office to proceed on a project where the DPW did not go after the easement, but rather a committee member worked with the resident to obtain the easement.
Mr. Henige also asked about the budget, and how money is currently available for gaps and maintenance, and who approves the use of that money.  Chairperson Cowper indicated that all of the sidewalk expenses are drawn from the same account, and that he will talk to Allan McDonald in Financial Management in the morning and get the information to Mr. Henige.

OLD BUSINESS
During the meeting, Mr. Cowper emailed Mr. Henige the information from the June 12 meeting, regarding Steve Zimmerman, 8787 22 Mile Rd and the sharp sidewalk drop-of at each end of his property.  Mr. Henige suggested that 21AA crushed concrete can be used to deal with the safety issues, as we cannot get the easement for a sidewalk in front of the neighboring condo complex.
Chairperson Cowper informed those present that he received quotes for the Curtis Cemetery sidewalk directional signs, and has chosen non-reflective over reflective for a price of $189 plus tax.  Mr. Cowper showed a picture of the sign.  He suggested he may send an email to the committee members in place of a MOTION during the meeting, as it has been difficult to get a quorum in attendance.
NEW BUSINESS
Chairperson Cowper indicated that in order to increase membership in this committee, and in order to find and move more projects into the pipeline, he would be looking into recruiting members using Shelby TV.
Mr. Kocis requested that Mr. Cowper obtain direction from Dave Miller at DPW on the process for the committee members proactively obtaining easements needed for existing gaps, and also mentioned a possible change in the wording of the letter that the Township has for these property owners.  Mr. Kocis would like to approach several property owners this fall, in order to have gap projects for the new 2019 Priority List.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR / VISITORS
No visitors present.  No business from the floor.

ADJOURNMENT
(CHAIRPERSON ADJOURNED THE MEETING AT 5:29pm)
                                                          __________________________________

                              


      
Craig Cowper, Chairman

